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Head of School Report  
BOD Meeting – Dec 7 2022 

 
 

 
1. Substation & Newbuild update 

 
1.1 Substation  

Megaline will be putting in meter room.  
Air-conditioner will start going into classrooms in December & January with the aim of 
connecting by end of January 2023 

 
1.2 Newbuild works  
 Still waiting on Enemalta to remove cables, hopefully once the weather gets better 
 
Community communication:  
 
On Feb 22 2023 we will run an in-person parent meeting to share updates and overview of 
the project with the community. This will be attended by the Project Manager. 

 
2. This Month at VIS 

 
Post-COVID quite a few VIS experiences have been rekindled: 
 

o Winter Fest – VPSO first big event, thanks to a core team of parents and volunteers for the 
event this has been able to happen again.  

o HS Play – IB Students in Group 6 (Art/Drama/Music) 
working together on an interactive project 

o Elementary Celebrations of Learning are back along with 
December concerts for parents by grade 

o Field trips to the Theatre, Esplora, local businesses are 
happening again  

o Community Sports evenings for Parents & Staff 
o Elementary Family Literacy evening – sharing books and 

reading with parents & students 
o Parents coming into Elementary classes to participate 
 
 
 
 

Totty Aris 
Head of School, Dec 2 2022 


